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Word of the Week  

The Word of the Week when we return from Half 
Term will be Holy, which will form the basis of our acts 
of collective worship throughout the week.  

It was wonderful to celebrate Mass this week with 
our Year 4 pupils. The celebration of Mass will re-
sume after half term with Year 3 on Wednesday 3rd 
November at 9.30am in church.   

Year Group Mass 

We’ve made it to the end of a very busy first term, 
which seems to have flown by really quickly.  Thank 
you for your support this term with ensuring your 
child is in school and here on time, and for your help 
with hearing your child read and complete their 
weekly homework tasks.   

End of Term  

Parents’ Evening 

Please be reminded that Parents’ Evening will take 
place via MS Team during the week of 8th—12th 
November. On your child’s Class Dojo page you’ll 
find the Parents’ Evening Consultation Letter, 
which provides more information about appoint-
ment dates and times, as well as information 
about how to book an appointment.  

I hope you have a relaxing half term break and that you manage to spend some qual-
ity family time together. Please be reminded that Monday 1st November is an INSET 
Day; therefore, school will re-open to pupils on Tuesday 2nd November.   

If you haven’t already, please do make an appointment as it’s vital you know how well your child has settled 
into their new class and how well they are achieving. Teachers will also provide you with areas that you can 
work on together at home.  

As ever, you are most welcome to join us.  

Deputy Headteacher Appointment 

I am delighted to announce that Mrs Shivley has been successfully appointed as 
Deputy Headteacher of St. Philip Neri with St. Bede. Mrs Shivley is a beloved,         
respected and dedicated member of staff, and I look forward to working with her 
more closely to further enhance and strengthen our school. Mrs Shivley will take up 
her new role in January following Mrs McCay’s decision to retire at the end of this 
term. I know you will join me in wishing Mrs Shivley every success in her new role. 


